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EAA CHAPTER 104 MONTHLY MEETING  
Friendship & Flying – “For The Fun of It” 

Meetings held in the EAA Clubhouse – Porter County Airport-Valparaiso IN 
======================================================= 

MONTHLY CHAPTER MEETING TUESDAY- August 11, 2009 
Socialize & Coffee-6:30 pm – Meeting:  7:00pm 

CHAPTER WEBSITE:  www.eaa104.org 
 

See you at the August meeting. Bring a Friend! 
We’ll be discussing improvements for our AirVenture Food Booth event. 
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EAA CHAPTER 104 MISSION STATEMENT  
Foster, promote, and engage in aviation education. 
Promote, encourage and facilitate membership  
in the Experimental Aircraft Association.  
Support and promote the mission, vision, goals 
and objectives of the EAA. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



President’s Page                             
Ed Hanson 
August 2009 
 
I’m writing this month’s presidents page from my laptop at 
our AirVenture Food Booth on a rainy Saturday afternoon. 
Tarri Staff - Sherrick and I have the afternoon shift having 
relieved Glenn Markley, Emil Richter, and John Kosiara who 
opened this morning. That Glenn really does a great job on 
the grill! Business was steady from about 11am to 1pm but 
now with the rain, we are the only souls here. We hoped to 
get some planes in that left Oshkosh before the daily air show 
started but the only customer that stopped by all afternoon 
was member Dick Cains who kept us entertained with a few 
stories and helped us drink some coffee. 
 
We had a pretty good customer run at the food booth this year and it really worked out 
well having the bombers here at the same time rather than a few days offset. We needed 
more volunteers to man the booth. This must be addressed for next year. 
 
You never know what airplanes are going to be stopping by for food and fuel, but all the 
good aviation folks that get out of them seem to enjoy visiting our booth for a quick bite 
and some friendly conversation. We had a guy in a Remos this morning get out with a 
skateboard and two five gallon gas jugs, skateboard to the adjacent gas station for ten 
gallons of auto fuel and then skateboard back to fuel his plane. He had built this plane 
and had already put 400 plus hours on it including a trip to Alaska, with some air touring 
with a friend in another plane, and a trip to the Bahamas. 
 
I did manage to get away for a day to AirVenture with my wife on Wednesday and 
attended a reception for chapter presidents at the end of the day hosted by Ford at their 
hangar. Speakers included Tom Poberezny, Edsel Ford II, Harrison Ford, and US 
Airways Captain Chesley”Sully” Sullenberger III. It was Sully’s first time to Oshkosh 
and I’m sure he was impressed. Edsel got the most applause when he stated Ford was the 
only major U.S. auto manufacturer not to request government money. When I thanked 
Harrison Ford for coming he replied “you bet”   
 
 I’m due to open the booth at 6am tomorrow the last day with Tarri. We sure hope we 
have better weather and the forecast looks like we will. Thanks to Diana Austin for the 
picture. 
 
We will be discussing what worked and what didn’t for the food booth at our August 11th 
meeting so be sure to attend and voice your comments and suggestions as part of our 
event quality control feed back. 
 
Please work, play and build safely. 
Ed Hanson 
 
 



Porter County Municipal Airport (VPZ) 
Capital Improvement Projects  
 Airport Director Kyle Kuebler informed us the six awarded projects are well underway 

with the last ramp work project contract signed after the funds became available. Runway 9/27 
has been temporarily shortened to 5100 feet for 45 days to allow site work for the North 
commercial area work. At this writing we still have about 30 days left of the shorter runway. Site 
mobilization begins the first week of August for the new T hangars. Additionally, the Airport 
Board has opened bids for a seventh project bringing sewers to the East hangar areas. With all 
these improvements the airport is really living up to the Indiana “Airport of the Year” status!                      

 

Chapter 104 Ground School met for the 
kickoff meeting on Wednesday July 22nd at 7 pm. 
Instructor Pat Vacendak gave an overview of the 
course and took orders for the ASA class materials 
which were offered at a discount for the bulk class 
order through Marty at Precision Aviation. The 
students picked up their materials the following 
Wednesday and were instructed to read chapters one 
and two for the first class session on August 5th.  
 
The class is offered free to chapter members and 
members are welcome to attend all of the classes or 
only classes on specific subjects as a refresher. The 
proposed course outline is included as part of this 
newsletter to give you an idea of when certain subject 
matter will be discussed.  

 

Welcome to our new members 
We are pleased to welcome new members Rick Sirko, Michelle Bement, and Lindsay 
Jarosak  to Chapter 104. Michelle and Lindsay jumped in and helped us out for a few 
hours at the food booth on Sunday August 4th.  
 

Custom Mowing 
Members Emil Richter  and Gene Clifford custom mowed the grass in the 
food booth area before we set up so customers could enjoy the show 
without getting free grass clippings blown over them from the visiting 
planes prop wash. Thanks guys! 
 
 
 
 

Sent To Recycle 
We sent our old brown shelf less drink refrigerator to recycle when we closed the food 
booth. We are looking for a suitable replacement. It you know of a good suitable unit, 
please let us know.  



Airman Natalie Raila presents Cherie Cope and Mike David with a combat flag and 
plaque in appreciation for Supplies for GI’s at the food booth on Tuesday July 28th with a 
Collins Foundation bomber in the background. 
 

Chapter 104 is going greener. We are moving to convert our newsletter to an 
all electronic delivery system. Many of you who attended the July meeting signed up for 
this and we thank you. If you would like to sign up, either call Ed Hanson at 
219.988.4879 or email him at hansoncp@netnitco.net to register. We will continue to 
provide printed copies in limited quantities, however, we encourage you to go electronic. 
We offer free computer training to those members who ask and free computer access is 
available at your public library so why not get with the program? 
 

Interesting Reading 
Former chapter member Earl S. Parker’s book Memories Of A Tour Of Duty is a very 
interesting story of his service days during WWII in Europe and the time leading up to 
those days. This is a quick read book of only one hundred pages and conveys the 
conditions and movements of POW’s during this time. Have your library get you a copy.  
 
Soup Off 
Word has it that a traveling soup pot trophy has been acquired and is being prepared for 
the proposed Soup Off between the Porter County Pilots Association and Chapter 
104. This event is under consideration for a winter activity. If you have any creative ideas 
to make the event as success, please share them with us.  

 
 
 



PRIVATE PILOT GROUND SCHOOL 

WEEKI: 
Basic Aerodynamics and Aircraft Systems  
Reference: Chapters 1 and 2  

WEEK 2:  
Flight Instruments and Regulations  
Reference: Chapters 3 and 4 and FAR part 61,91, and NTSB 830  

WEEK 3:  
Quiz of Chapters 14 and Review  
Procedures and Airport Operations  
Reference: Chapter 5  

WEEK 4:  
Weather and Weather Services  
Reference: Chapters 6 and 7  

WEEK 5:  
Aircraft Performance  
Reference: Chapter 8  

WEEK 6:  
Quiz of Chapters 5-8 and Review  
En Route Flight  
Reference: Chapter 9  

WEEK 7  
Navigation and Communication Procedures  
Reference: Chapters 10 and 11  

WEEK 8  
Practice Private Pilot Exam and Review  

** Note: All Chapter references are in The Complete Private Pilot except where noted. **  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



FLYING IS FUN!!  
Charlene Falkenberg  

I recently read a statement in an article that really made me think. "How often do you  
tell anyone the fun it is to fly?"  

For myself - I am always defending flying as being the safest form of transportation. I  
have been a Safety Education Counselor for more than 30 years and I am constantly  
talking about flying being safe. As the International Chairman of the 99s Scholarship  
Program I encourage women to fly so they can win a scholarship. I speak on aviation  
careers at schools often. I can never remember that I have said learn to fly because if is  
fun. I always am on the defensive when people say, "Why should I learn to fly" or "Why  
do you fly?"  

Well I am going to tell you one reason when flying is fun! Racing is a form of fun in  
flying. I wondered ... when did lfirst race a plane. It was way back in the early sixties  
when I probably had little over 100 hours and was a private pilot. I received a call from a  
99 who was an instructor at Midway. She asked would I be her copilot in the Michigan  
Small Race. I didn't even take a second to answer yes! I was amazed to thinks she  
would want me and thrilled at the opportunity. She was flying a Mooney. Never did I  
think that some day I would have owned two different Mooneys,a Mark 21 and an  
Executive M20F.  

Back to the race. It was a proficient race (not speed). You estimated your time and  
fuel and that was your handicap. It was exciting and fun and the racing bug had bitten  
me. In the many years that followed I raced every year in several races. Over the years I  
entered the Michigan Small Rallies, Indiana Fair Ladies Races, Illinines Air Derbies,  
buckeye Air Rallies, Keocuk IA WOW Races, New England Air Derby, Chicago Annual  
Air Meets, and Indiana Dunes Air Rallies. I was lucky and report I won first place many  
times. I flew with hubby Walt, friend Joe Goodyear, Instructors from Hobart Airport,  
and other 99s as copilots.  
In 1969 with a 99, Ruth Baxter, we decided it was time we spread our wings and enter  

the Powder Puff Derby. What was the Powder Puff Derby. It first ran in 1947 and the  
last race was in 1977. This was the largest All Woman Transcontinental Air Race ever.  
All speed competition. It caught the imagination ofthe most devout land lovers.  

The gals of the PPD got the message across that flying is safe and reliable transportation  
and that it is FUN!!30 years the gals flew and never an accident. We flew from coast to  
coast - west to east - one time north to south (Calgary Canada to Baton Rouge LA),  
always more than 2500 miles-adding up to more than 412 million miles offlying. We  
had from 100 to 300 participants each year. We took off20 seconds apart. There was  
one time that 67 of us arrived and took off from an airport in Texas in one hour.  

What kind of pilots flew these races? Young girls just out of their teens, girls with kids  
at home, grandmothers who had grandchildren waiting at home. You had to be  
commercial- instrument rated to fly as pilot, the copilot could be private. The competition  
was keen and desires were high. I was lucky to fly every Powder Puff Derby beginning  
in 1969 and last one was 1977.  
It was a race only a few could win. We all paid our own way, entry fee, expenses, etc.  

The top ten winners would each be seconds apart on landing. But it was a race in which  
we all won. Every plane that finished was a winner. It was hot, hot in that closed up  
airplane flying full bore every minute-around thunderstorms, fighting headwinds, over  
mountains, but you kept going and going.  

Why did you do it. Maybe because nothing makes you more proficient as a pilot than  
racing, but most of all it was FUN. Wanta hear more about my PPDs. You will.!!  
 



EAA Chapter 104 
Porter County Municipal Airport 
Valparaiso, IN 
 
Minutes of Monthly Meeting, July 14, 2009 
 
The meeting was called to order and The Pledge of Allegiance was led by President Ed 
Hanson at 7:00 PM 
New members Michelle Bement and Rick Sirko were introduced and welcomed. 
 
BUSINESS MEETING: 
 
Old Business: 
The minutes from the June meeting were approved by the members. 
So far we have 15 members interested in attending a chapter sponsored Ground School. 
The Ground School will start on July22. 
 
New Business: 
The Treasurer’s Report was given and approved. If you purchased some of the OJ or 
sausage left over form the Pancake Breakfast please pay the Treasurer $3.50 for the OJ 
and $8 for the packages of sausage. 
 
President’s Report: 
We will discuss the Pancake Breakfast and Food Booth later in the meeting. 
We are going a little greener. If you would like to help the Chapter save money, ink, 
paper and postage, sign up for the electronic only copy of the newsletter. We hope to 
need only a handful of printed copies that we could print on a home printer. We can see 
significant savings by doing this. A sign up sheet was passed around. 
 
Young Eagles Report: 
We flew 45 Young Eagles at the Pancake Breakfast. We need to work out a way to get 
copies of the photographs to the YE’s. Dave e-mails them after the event when he has e-
mail addresses. We might possibly acquire an inexpensive photo printer. Al has donated a 
set of flight controls for the simulator. 
A discussion was held on whether we need to set a cap on the number of YE’s we register 
so we don’t overload the available pilots. The group didn’t think so at this time. 
 
Webmaster’s Report: 
A web page has been added for the Oshkosh Week Food Booth. We have added two 
monitors and another PC to our inventory. Last month we had 300 visits and 17,000 hits. 
There was another inquiry about the BD-5; this one from France. 
 
Builder’s Night and Project status: 
Builder’s Night is every Tuesday except the monthly meeting night. 
The skin in on the Howard’s door. Jim Haklin has located all the engine parts he needs. 
Ed has glassed his elevator and rudder and will now balance them. 
 
Eagle Soars: 
Bruce is still looking for candidates for Eagle Soars. We have two so far. 
 



We Care: 
Ray Dolph had surgery on July 6 and is back home. Charles O’Bringer is better and in 
attendance tonight. 
 
Annual Pancake Breakfast and Young Eagles Rally: 
What worked and what didn’t? We need to acquire a few more tables for the Chapter. A 
few members brought several more for the event. 
We were short on volunteers. Is Father’s Day the best choice for this? Comments were 
made that there are several other Fly Ins that day in the area. 
Do we like the idea of having vendors and other groups set up displays. There was one 
vendor here who made a donation to the Chapter. The 99’s booth drew some attention. 
 
Oshkosh Week Food Booth: 
The Food Booth will run form July 25 thru August 2 from 6 AM to 6 PM daily. Setup is 
5:30 PM Friday, July 24.The Collings Foundation bombers and a P-51 will be here from 
Noon on Monday thru Noon on Wednesday. We met with the Porter County Pilot’s 
Association last Build Night to plan and assign activities. It was a productive meeting. A 
lot of supplies have already been purchased while on sale such as soda, water, brats, 
burgers and hotdogs. Strongbow is donating the turkey again this year. Thanks to Dave 
Thomas for making these arrangements. Advertising is underway. Flyers have been 
mailed to neighboring airports, and local radio and TV stations have been notified. Radio 
One (WAKE) will advertise on their four stations. The notice is posted on the website 
and sent to the newspapers. We would like to get more of the general public to attend for 
lunch or coffee so please spread the word. Al will provide his appliance cart to move the 
refrigerators. We need a trailer and tow vehicle for set up and tear down. We will need a 
sign made to be placed at the airport entrance. 
 
Two Month Look Ahead: 
Please remember that Char is always looking for information to include in the newsletter. 
Direct Eagle Soars candidates to Bruce. 
Our Ground School starts on Wednesday, July 22 at 7 PM and will last 8 weeks. 
PCPA Steak Fry is Noon August 15th. See the flyer for details. 
PCPA Burger Bash and Poker Run will be September 12th at 1 PM. 
 
REMINDER:  Setup for the Food Booth will be Friday, July 24 at 5:30 PM! Tear down 
will follow the close of business on August 2. 
 
Our next meeting will be Tuesday, August 11, 2009 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM. 
 
Respectively submitted, 
Pam Ray 
Chapter Secretary  
 


